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GLBTF
N E W S L E T TER

From the Editor:

	  

A PUBLICATION OF THE GAY, LESBIAN, BISEXUAL TASK FORCE OF THE SOCIAL RESPONSIBILITES ROUND TABLE OF THE AMER-
CIAN LIBRARY ASSOCIATION

	 The work and e�orts of the GLBTF continue. This 
issue contains updates from our committee chairs, infor-
mation about the Midwinter Conference in New Orleans, 
and new book reviews. If you will be attending ALA's 
Midwinter Conference in New Orleans, we hope that you 
will join us at our social or consider volunteering for one 
of our committees.

	 Now for some important administrative issues.  
First if you have not already done so, please remember 
to renew your subscription with this issue. This is the last 
issue you will receive, if your subscription was extended 
by the GLBTF for 1997 (due to nonproduction of the 
newsletter in 1996). If you do not renew you subscrip-
tion, we will not be able to send you future issues. A 
renewal form is found on the back of the newsletter.

	 We hope that you �nd the GLBTF Newsletter a 
valuable professional tool and that you will continue 
your patronage.

	 Second, in order to continue the �nancial viabiIi-
ty of the newsletter we have increased the subscription 
price to ten dollars annually. We know that membership 
to ALA is expensive, but we hope that the total of twenty 
total dollars you spend for the Social Responsibilities 
Round Table membership and the GLBTF Newsletter 
subscription will continue. 

	 The  Midwinter GLBTF Social is scheduled for 
Saturday, January 10, 1998, from 6pm to 8pm. Once the 
location is �nalized, the GLBTF will post an announce-
ment on our website and on the two listservs serving 
GLBT librarians: Gay-Libn and Lezbrian. 

	 Additionally, a �yer indicating the location 
will be available at the O�ce of Literacy and Outreach 
Services (OLOS) desk in the ALA o�ce at the Conven-
tion Center in New Orleans. Our Social continues to be a 
highlight of the conference for GLBT librarians. We look 
forward to seeing you there! 

	 On a personal note, my professional life has been 
a hectic one over the past six months. In June I was hired 
as Branch Head for the Carnegie West Branch of the 
Cleveland Public Library in Cleveland, Ohio. 

	 This past October, I held the �rst gay-oriented 
program at CPL. Author, activist and publisher Patricia 
Nell Warren read from her new work "Billy's Boy," the 
third book in the "Front Runner" Trilogy. She also spoke 
about her involvement in the Communications Decency 
Act (CDA), and her work with GLBT youth as a Commis-
sioner of Education for the Los Angeles Uni�ed School 
District.  (continued on page 5)
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GLBTF Newsletter  (ISSN 1045-2893) is an o�cial publica-
tion of the Gay, Lesbian, Bisexual Task Force of  the Social 
Responsibilities Round Table of the American Library As-
sociation. It  appears quarterly in March, June, September 
and December. Subscriptions are $10 per year in the U.S.; 
$12 in Canada and Mexico; $15 for other countries. Send 
change of address to the editorial address.

Subscription Address: Gay, Lesbian, Bisexual Task Force, 
OLOS, American Library Association, 50 E. Huron St., 
Chicago, IL 60611.

Letters to the editor, correspondance to the above ad-
dress care of:
 
GLBTF Newsletter Editor -
M. Callaghan "Cal"  Zunt 
or via email at:  cal.zunt@cpl.org

About GLBTF Newsletter 

FROM THE CO-CHAIRS

Michael Miller,  Male Co-Chair  

	 Greetings GLBTFers and friends! The key term 
in the title of this GLBTF publication is NEWS!  And do we 
have a-plenty that is new.  While reviewing the minutes 
from the various Task Force meetings from Annual, I was 
surprised at what has happened to us.  We’re growing...
FAST and BIG!

	 Let me start by introducing our new initia-
tives.  In San Francisco, the people in attendance voted 
to establish three new standing committees.  They are 
the Fundraising/Publicity Committee, the Book Award 
Breakfast Planning Committee, and the External Rela-
tions Committee.  

	 The fundraising committee will by coordinated 
by our beloved former co-chair, Mark Martin of the 
Temple Archives in Diboll, Texas. The Breakfast Planning 
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GLBTF WEBSITE !!!  

You can reach us on the World Wide Web at:

http://calvin.usc.edu/~trimmer/ala_hp.html 
or 

http://www.ala.org/alaorg/rtables/
rtables home.html 

	

	 Our long-term strategic planning initiatives have 
subsided recently. This strategic focus will be a priority in 
1998. The co-chairs will keep you updated on this front. 
Finally, because of the many budget problems we’ve 
been faced with as a sub-unit of SRRT within ALA, the 
steering committee members talked about graduating 
to a Round Table status. Because our membership is 
so large and because our initiatives so far-reaching, we 
have plenty of reason to branch o�.

	 I’ll present a proposal for progress in this area at 
the second Steering Committee meeting in New Or-
leans. Hopefully this initiative can be accomplished by 
the end of  the annual 1998 conference.  (We’ll discuss 
the possible renaming of the TF later!)  

	 Incidentally, if you don’t have access to the Inter-
net, contact one of the co-chairs and we’ll have a copy of 
the bylaws sent to you by mail. Please join in this impor-
tant discussion: the more voices we include the better 
we will be heard. I look forward to seeing all of GLBTF 
friends and new faces in the BIG EASY!!!
	 -- Michael Miller, Male Co-Chair  

Bonita Corliss, Female Co-Chair

"GLBTF  looks  toward 1998"

	 The Gay, Lesbian, Bisexual Task Force is looking 
forward to lots of work and fun during Midwinter in New 
Orleans. We are still in the planning stages for our annual 
program, which will be oriented towards the informa-
tion needs of children, adolescents, and those who care 
for them. 

	 As gay, lesbian, and bisexual librarians we want 
children and young adults to have better access to 
“pink” information than many of us did as children.  One 
way we see that happening is through library services 
that address the needs of children being raised by gay, 

lesbian, bisexual, transexual parents, and providing the 
resources for young adults who are themselves explor-
ing questions of sexual orientation. 

	 As always, we will have a social event during 
Midwinter that will be held Saturday evening. Stay tuned 
to our website at: http://www-lib.usc.edu/~trimmer/
ala_hp.html for the location.

	 Jules Tate will be planning the 1998 Midwinter 
and Annual conference programs. Chet Mulawka will 
step in as our Program Planning Coordinator for 1999. 
Jules can be reached at: jtate@nunez.cc.la.us. Chet can 
be reached at: mulawkac@pls.lib.ca. We are always look-
ing for volunteers both for program planning and the 
social.  Faye Chadwell and the Book Awards committee 
will also make the �nal selection for our annual book 
awards. Please see Faye's update later in this issue.  

	 Lastly, our newsletter and information clearing-
house publications are available. To order documents 
from the Clearinghouse, see our website at: http://www-
lib.usc.edu/~trimmer/ala_hp.html If you have questions, 
contact Keith Trimmer at:  trimmer@calvin.usc.edu.

	 Any other questions or inquires can be directed 
to either myself or Michael Miller, my co-chair. I can be 
reached via email at: bcorliss@spl.lib.wa.us or c/o Se-
attle Public Library, 1000 Fourth Ave., Seattle, WA 98104. 
Michael can be reached via email at: miller@columbia.
edu or c/o 328 School of International and Public A�airs, 
Columbia University, 420 West 118th St, New York, NY 
10027.
	 -- Bonita Corliss, Female Co-Chair

	 t	 t	 t	 t	 t	 t
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PROGRAM PLANNING NEWS

Volunteers Needed to Plan 
Annual Party in 

Washington D.C.
	 Join us for our D.C. Party!  If you live in the D.C. 
area and would like to help plan the GLBTF Social for 
the ALA Conference next summer, contact chairperson, 
Tanner Wray. Tanner can be reached via email at: twray@
gwis2.circ.gwu.edu. Our social in San Francisco last sum-
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Renew Your Subscription to the 
GLBTF Newsletter Now!

      Please remember that all newsletter subscribers cur-
rently listed on the GLBTF subscriber list were extended 
for a one year period. This complimentary extension 
ends with this issue. To continue subscribing send a 
check or money order for the amount listed below to 
the:

American Library Association

 SRRT/GLBTF

O�ce of Library Outreach Services

50 E. Huron St.

Chicago, IL 60611

Attn: 	 GLBTF Newsletter Subscription

	 Please note that your payment of the $10 annual 
SRRT/GLBTF membership fee does not include subscrip-
tion to the GLBTF Newsletter. You must pay a separate $10 
subscription fee ($12 for Canada and Mexico; $15 for all 
other countries) to receive the GLBTF Newsletter. 

	 The GLBTF Newsletter Committee maintains the 
subscriber address list. It is con�dential and not released  
to  ALA. Speci�c subscription questions should be for-
warded to the newsletter editor.

Book Award Committee News

	

	 From the Editor
		  (Continued from page one):

	 A long-time advocate for libraries, Patricia spoke 
eloquently at the GLBTF Book Award Breakfast two years 
ago. A review of "Billy's Boy" will appear in the next issue of 
the newsletter. 

	 Please note that I have a new email address. If you 
have questions or concerns, please email me at: cal.zunt@cpl.
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REVIEWERS WANTED:

Reviews are a regular feature of the GLBTF 
Newsletter. If you would like to 
be a reviewer or receive  reviewing guide-
lines, please contact: 

t	 t	 t	

Barbara R. Stevens
GLBTF Book Review Editor

Reviewers Needed:

Have you ever found yourself taking issue with 
reviews of your favorite works? Do you enjoy know-
ing which of our issues are attracting the attention 
of the popular press? Have you haunted bookstores 
to spot the latest literary works with a gay, lesbian, 
bisexual themes? Are you interested in evaluating 
scholarly research which focuses on our commu-
nity?

If your answer to any of the preceding questions is 
a resounding “Yes!” and you’re not currently serv-
ing on the GLBTF Book Award Committee, then we 
need you to consider serving as a reviewer for the 
GLBTF Newsletter book reviews section. Currently 
we have an urgent need for people to review po-
etry, literature, and scholarly works.

Reviewers may request the book review editor to 
obtain speci�c titles for review, or, may simply opt 
to receive works in a particular genre for review. 
Reviewers may also indicate how many books they 
wish to review at one time; although it is extremely 
rare for any single reviewer to have more than four 
works under review simultaneously.
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	 The author explores the central creation myth 
(Nambweap”w) of the Arapesh people of Papua New Guinea 
and how it has shaped the traditional society roles of men and 
women. By using stories of individuals in the village and the 
detailed analysis of the creation myth, the author compares 
the village of 1985 to the previous visit of 1970.  

	 The society had been organized around a male ritual 
society called Tambaran.This society de�ned how men and 
women would interact, marriage rituals, and work customs.
The focal point of the book is the destruction of the Tamba-
ran. This destruction of a traditional society structure was due 
in part to the con�ict that arose between the people and the 
missionary Protestant church that had evolved into a revival-
ist church with a millennialist focus. The cult was perceived 
as the in�uence of Satan and its removal was essential for the 
arrival of the millennia.

	 Members of the Tambaran that had converted to 
revivalist faith publicly revealed the secretes of the society to 
the assembled church members. This confession then altered 
the social fabric of the village. The traditional roles of men and 
women were reversed in some instances, marriage customs 
were completely altered with no new e�ective method re-
placing them. The private ritual court was replaced by a public 
legal court and there was an increase of spousal violence.

	 Recommended for purchase by college libraries and 
for major reference collections in public libraries. The author’s 
use of a narrative format makes the book easy to read and un-
derstand.  Extensive use of end notes provide fuller explana-
tions of the many anthropological studies cited by the author 
and information on the local language and legal customs. 

	 -Norman J. Eriksen, Division Chief
	 Education Job Computer Center
	 Brooklyn Public Library 

Cross Purposes:  Lesbian Feminism and the Limits of 
Alliance.  Edited by Dana Heller.  Indiana University 
Press, 1997.

	 This lively collection considers tensions between 
lesbianism and feminism from many di�erent angles.  It also 
explores con�icts between queer theory and lesbian femi-
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TIME SENSITIVE MATERIAL

GLBTF Newsletter
M.Callaghan Zunt, Editor
c/o ALA/SRRT/GLBTF
OLOS
50 East Huron St.
Chicago IL  60611

First Class U.S. Mail

SUBSCRIPTION INFORMATION:

Please note that your payment of the $10 annual 
SRRT/GLBTF membership fee does not include 
subscription to the GLBTF Newsletter. You must pay 
a separate $10 subscription fee ($12 for Canada and 
Mexico; $15 for all other countries) to receive the 
GLBTF Newsletter. 

Send a check or money order and this form to 
the American Library Association, SRRT/GLBTF, 
O�ce of Library Outreach Services, 50 E. Huron 
St., Chicago, IL 60611.  

The GLBTF Newsletter Committee maintains the sub-
scriber address list. It is con�dential and not release 
to ALA. Subscription questions should be forwarded 
to the newsletter editor. 

Please enter/renew my subscription to the 
GLBTF Newsletter! Enclosed is a check payable to 
ALA/SRRT/GLBTF for a one-year subscription.

Name:

Address:

City:


